Washington Park Board of Trustees
Wednesday, June 9, 2010

Called to order:  5:30 p.m.

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Libby Shea, Lisa Arsenault, Mary O’Dea, Heather Ross, Barry Kaplan, Ed Medeiros and Rob Kovalko (GBP)

Guest:  Unit owner
1.  Rob confirmed Annual Meeting quorum and officially announced election results of new Trustee positions.  New Trustees and their terms:  
Heather Ross – 3 year position

Barry Kaplan – 3 year position

Ed Medeiros – 1 year position


Mary O’Dea and Ed Medeiros positions will be up for re-election in 2011.  

2.  Code of Conduct – reviewed by Barry Mahoney and all Trustees

3. Election of Officers:

Barry Mahoney – President (MSA)
Elisabeth Shea – Vice President (MSA)

Lisa Arsenault – Secretary (MSA)

Ed Medeiros – Treasurer (MSA)
4.  Secretary’s Minutes from April 26, 2010 to be reviewed and approved at June 28th meeting

5. Insurance claim – Rob reported on status of flood event insurance claim.  Meeting to be held on June 9, 2010 at 7:00 for owners of damaged units to meet with Swerling, Milton and Winnick agent, Matt Post for updates and Q&A on settlement status and pending issues with ServiceMaster portion of the claim.  
6. SBA Loan – deadline to apply has been moved from May 28 to June 28, 2010

7. Reserve Study – Rob reviewed the purpose of Reserve Study to be conducted by Noblin Engineering and that it is not relative to the SBA loan but will be helpful in determining SBA loan amount.  Draft due within two weeks by June 28, 2010.

8. FEMA contact is Chief Patullo              
9. Flood Prevention – Sampson and Weston is on the property doing survey work placing red flags to determine wetlands.  All buildings and doorways to be surveyed.  Will do slope stabilization – advice from Kaminski Engineering – FEMA is favorable in doing slope stabilization.

10. Town of Andover officials and the Board of Selectmen sent a letter to MA legislative delegation including Senators Kerry and Brown to ask their support in maintaining the Balmoral flood gauge.

11. Barry Mahoney – bring the principles together again regarding Shawsheen area flooding including the Balmoral, Powder Mill, Shawsheen Plaza, Woodworth Motors, Tactician.

12. Flood plain – survey shows three (3) buildings are not in the flood zone – Plymouth, Newton and Andover.
13. Financials – GBP made a personnel change and Rob and comptroller are now doing WP financials.  April and May financials are delayed because of flood and reserve study.

14. Building Project/Maintenance – oil spill in the Gulf is delaying everything with FEMA.  Pavement/walkways – go-ahead from adjuster to repair sinkholes.  NE Sealcoating is being scheduled to begin work.

15. Pool – up and running – repairs made to filter and keycard reader.

16. A-B-C buildings – Noblin provided information  on balcony issues
17. Mailboxes – Andover Post Office posted notices in all hallways that locks are necessary for mail delivery.  Rob will investigate origin of this posting, reason for the posting and remedy.  

18. Carpet installation – Plymouth House is complete.  

19. Tennis Court – investigating options on what to do to repair/update

20. Garage cleanout – to be done

21. New Business –

a. Dumpster issues – TV sets are being left within dumpster area

b. Chipmunk problem is becoming increasingly evident.  Check exterminator options (Rob)

22.  Executive session – Board members only

23. Out of Executive session – Motion to deny request  to paint cement patio based on maintaining architectural integrity of buildings and grounds as stated in Declaration of Trust.  MSA
Adjourned at 7:00 in order to hold owners meeting with Swerling, Milton and Winnick (Matt Post).

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary
